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MINUTE OF MEETING of the PERFORMANCE AND AUDIT COMMITTEE held within the Council Chambers, Greenfield, Alloa, on THURSDAY 23RD FEBRUARY 2006


PRESENT
Councillor Brian Fearon (Convener)



Councillor Janet Cadenhead (Vice Convener)



Councillor Margaret Paterson (Ex officio)



Councillor Keith Brown



Councillor Eddie Carrick



Councillor George Matchett



Councillor Helen McGregor



Councillor Harry McLaren (S)


IN ATTENDANCE
Keir Bloomer, Chief Executive
Dave Jones, Director of Services to People



Jackie McGuire, Head of Administration and Legal Services



Muir Wilson, Head of Finance 
Aileen Littlejohn, Support Services Manager, Chief Executive’s Service
Philip Milne, KPMG

APOLOGIES for absence were received from Councillor Reverend Sam Ovens, Councillor Alastair Campbell and Councillor Craig Holden 
PFA(06)35
KPMG AUDIT PLANNING MEMORANDUM

There was submitted a report by Muir Wilson, Head of Finance, a copy of which had been circulated previously to each Member.

Philip Milne from KPMG attended the Committee to present the report and answered questions from members.

The Committee agreed to note the contents of the report.  

The Committee further agreed that the Chief Executive will write to Tom McCabe, Minister for Finance and Public Service Reform, with the Council’s concerns over the increase in the fixed charge from Audit Scotland and the concept of auditing and compliance with the Government agenda.

Action:  Keir Bloomer, Chief Executive

PFA(06)36
MINUTE OF MEETING HELD ON 26th JANUARY 2006

There was submitted a minute of the Performance and Audit Committee Meeting held on Thursday 26th January 2006, a copy of which had been circulated previously to each Member.

The Minute of the Meeting of the Performance and Audit Committee held on Thursday 26th January 2006 was accepted as a correct record and signed by the Convener.

PFA(06)37
GENERAL FUND REVENUE BUDGET MONITORING

There was submitted a report by Martin Dunsmore, Accounting and Budgeting Manager, a copy of which had been circulated previously to each Member.

The Committee agreed to note the current forecast position. 

PFA(06)38
HOUSING REVENUE ACCOUNT BUDGET MONITORING

There was submitted a report by Marion Marsden, Accountant, a copy of which had been circulated previously to each Member.

The Committee agreed to note the information set out in the report which outlined the Housing Revenue Account spend for the current financial year, based on the financial position at the end of December 2005.

